Ohio Sunset Review Committee
Agency Questionnaire

Electrical Safety Inspector Advisory Committee
Agency Name

Regina Hanshaw, Executive Secretary
Point of Contact

Agency’s primary purpose and its various goals and objectives

The Electrical Safety Inspector Advisory Committee (Advisory Committee) is an
advisory committee of the Ohio Board of Building Standards (“Board”). The Board is
responsible for adopting the Ohio Building Code and the Residential Code of Ohio. The
Board also certifies and has oversight over municipal, county, and township building
departments, and certifies the personnel employed by these departments who are
responsible for enforcing the state building codes.

The Advisory Committee was created in 1971 to assist the Board in the administration
of the newly mandated electrical safety inspector certification. For many years after its
creation, the Advisory Committee wrote and administered the required certification
examination for individuals to qualify as electrical safety inspectors.

In 1984, HB 300 was adopted which mandated the Board to issue certifications to other
local building department personnel that enforce the commercial building code. To
align Ohio's certification testing requirements with national standards and to ensure the
tests themselves are standards-based, reliable and can be validated, Ohio recognizes
passage of International Code Council's or National Certification Program for
Construction Code Inspectors’ examinations to fulfill the testing requirement for
certification mandated by Ohio law. As a result, the Board discontinued developing and
administering a unique Ohio test for electrical safety inspectors.

Since the discontinuance of the writing and administration of the certification
examination for electrical safety inspectors, the Advisory Committee's role has been to
advise the Board on electrical safety inspector certification applications and continuing
education programs. Annually, individual Advisory Committee members may provide
input to the Board on up to approximately sixty continuing education courses and
approximately forty electrical safety inspector applications. This input is then
considered by the Board's Certification Committee prior to making a formal
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Agency’s past and anticipated workload, number of staff required to complete workload, and total
number of staff

As an advisory committee, the Committee does not have a dedicated staff or budget.
The Board's Certification and Education Program Administrator provides Committee

members with materials for review, collects comments and forwards to the Board for
consideration prior to action.




Agency’s past and anticipated budgets and its sources of funding

The members of the Committee receive no salary but receive their actual and

necessary expenses, which are paid out of the Board's budget. The Committee does
not meet on a regular basis so expenses are minimal.




Number of members of its governing board or other governing entity and their compensation, if any

The Advisory Committee is appointed by the Board and consists of five members: an
electrical contractor, a registered electrical engineer, an electrical safety inspector
employed by the Department of Commerce, and two electrical safety inspectors

employed by certified municipal or county building departments. The members of the
Committee receive no salary but receive their actual and necessary expenses.




Additional notes

The Agency is requesting the Advisory Committee be sunsetted. The Advisory
Committee was formed at a time when we were just starting to set standards for the code
enforcement profession in Ohio. Over fifty years have passed, and both the construction
industry and role of the building inspector has changed. While we appreciate the
contributions that past and current members of the Advisory Committee have made to help
us get to this point, as we are move forward with a more modern approach to certification
and training of building department personnel, the Advisory Committee, focused only on
electrical work, is no longer needed.
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